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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 

Have a Blessed Easter! 
We arrive at the end of a busy term, satisfied that our efforts and our work 
here at St. John Vianney mean that it has been another successful and fruitful 
one.  
Fr. Joe helped us celebrate mass to mark the end of the term, and encouraged 
all to use the time between now and Easter to reflect on our Lenten promises 
and on the choices that will help bring us closer to God.  
This week has been typically busy and brilliant – our Year 5s led the Easter 
celebrations with their wonderful Easter Liturgy; excellent performances, 
joyous singing and some very touching scenes all added to the reflective 
occasion. And…not only does Mrs. Griffin direct, coach and cajole the children 
into great performances, she has now moved onto composing the music and 
writing the scripts too! Amazing! Likewise, we also saw children from classes 
4, 5 and 2 perform their storytelling assemblies this week, led by the ever-
enthusiastic and talented Ms. Kavanagh. 
 
We are so lucky to have such talent working with our children! 
 
 



Reminders and Notices 

• Easter Raffle: Raised £320.75! Well done 
and thank you for all who took part. 

• Breakfast Club / Dinner Money payments :  

• Please may I remind parents that school 
dinner money and breakfast club money 
should be paid in advance and your child's 
account should not be in arrears.  Please pay 
promptly.  Any issues with log in details for 
School Money or payments please 
contact ​the school office. 

 
 
 
 

 

Tuesday 23rd April  



  

 

 

 

PUB QUIZ 

THE INTERNATIONAL BRAIN BOX CHALLENGE  
FRIDAY 26th APRIL – 18:30 TO 20:30  

 At St John Vianney School 

  

Do you have a brainy family?  Are you ready to 
challenge the best that St John Vianney has to offer?  
This is the night for you to show it! 

 

The Friends of St John Vianney are proud to announce 
the International Brain Box Challenge Quiz Night.  
Please come and join us for an evening of questions for 
adults and kids alike. 

 

Tickets are £3 per family, and teams can be up to 4 
adults and as many kids as you’ve brought with you.  
You can bring your own drinks (including alcohol), and 
please also bring some snacks and food to share.  
Remember – the School is a nut free zone, so no nuts! 

 

If you’d like to come, tickets will be on sale (via the class 
representatives) from Tuesday 23nd April 2019. 
 



The SJV Daily News 

More Rabbit than Sainsbury’s? 

Welcome to Tottenham, twinned with Loch Ness, Scotland 

What do the people of Tottenham, and specifically residents Stanley Road, have in common with 
Loch Ness, you might (reasonably) ask? One’s in the city, while the other is in the Scottish 
Highlands – so it can’t be that? So many differences? 

Well there is one key similarity: every now and again, a strange beast decides to make themselves 
known, become visible and to meet carefully selected people who live in the surrounding area. 
Loch Ness, of course, is reputedly visited regularly by the Loch Ness Monster, affectionately 
known as ‘Nessie’. The lesser known visitor in Tottenham is the Stanley Road Bunny – no official 
nickname exists, but we’ll go with ‘Stanley’ (I think they’d like that)! Stanley chose to visit the 
Reception and Nursery children of St. John Vianney, much to their delight (they are still talking 
about it whenever I see them). Stanley even dropped off a basket or two of chocolate eggs for 
the delighted class! 

Stanley, like Nessie, must now go into hiding for a while but, until next time, Hoppy Easter!  
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Return of the SJV Bunny 



The long-awaited prize for winning the ‘Tidiest Dorm in Pendarren’ 
competition was finally realised this week! Our Year 6 girls chose a 
‘logistically difficult’ and ‘health and safety challenging’ prize, so thanks 
for that girls! However, they all survived and it looked a like a blast – well 
deserved! 



Book Day Dance 
Workshops 
We were visit by West 
End in Schools, who 
helped the children bring 
books and stories to 
life…via the medium of 
dance! Year 3 had a 
memorable celebration 
of their class novel, The 
Iron Giant, which they 
loved! 



Easter Liturgy 2019 
Thank you Year 5 for a brilliantly 
performed Liturgy this year. It was a 
moving and timely reflection in our 
preparations for Easter. Well done. 





  




